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MARCOOLA SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. 

FOUNDED 1969 

 

NOTICE OF MEETING 
 

Notice is hereby given that the 47th Annual General Meeting of the 

Marcoola Surf Life Saving Club Inc. will be held 

SATURDAY 9th JULY 2016 AT 3.00 PM SHARP 

 

C. Hunter-Smith 

Hon. Secretary 

 

 

AGENDA… 
 

1.     Attendance & Apologies 
2.     Confirmation of 2014/2015 (46th) A.G.M. Minutes 
3.     Presentation & adoption of Annual Report and Financial Statements.    
4.     Election of Officers 2016/2017 season. 
5.     Endorsement of Branch Councillor (Club President) 
6.     Endorse Junior Activities Committee 
7.     Endorse any other Committees e.g. Social, Building etc. 
8.     Election of Life Members (if any) 
9.     Notice of Motion (if any)   
10.     General Business 
 



 

Marcoola SLSC Annual Report – 2015-2016 

 

SURF CLUB OFFICER, COMMITTEE MEMBER 
& HONORARY POSITIONS…  
 

PRESIDENT    David McLean 

DEPUTY PRESIDENT    Richard Phillips 

CAPTAIN     Geoff Jeffcoat 

VICE-CAPTAIN    Aaron Laursen   

SECRETARY    Craig Hunter-Smith 

TREASURER    Brian Goulding 

CHIEF TRAINING OFFICER   Jill Hamilton  

CLUB SUPERVISOR   Amanda Janssen 

MOBILES OFFICER    Darren Polla-Mounter  

POWERCRAFT OFFICER   Geoff Jeffcoat  

BOARD & SKI OFFICER   Aaron Laursen   

TEAM MANAGER     Lachlan Maltman 

FIRST AID OFFICER   Teagan Ellerby  

COMMUNICATIONS OFFICER  Noel Messer 

YOUTH DEVELOPMENT OFFICER  Rebecca Polla-Mounter 

ACTIVE DELEGATE    Amanda Janssen 

ACTIVE DELEGATE    Marty Frost 

LIFE MEMBER    Peter Roulston  

LIFE MEMBER    George Hanson 

JUNIOR ACTIVITIES OFFICER  Rob McGregor   

GRIEVANCE OFFICER (HONORARY)  Craig Law 

JUDICIARY CHAIRMAN (HONORARY)  Grant Wilcox 

JUDICIARY SECRETARY   Jill Hamilton 

JUDICIARY COMMITTEE   George Hanson 

JUDICIARY COMMITTEE   Denis Mathison 

JUDICIARY COMMITTEE   Cleveland Maltman 

BUILDING COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN  Richard Phillips 

BUILDING COMMITTEE   George Hanson 

BUILDING COMMITTEE   Peter Ward 

BUILDING COMMITTEE   Dave McLean 

BUILDING COMMITTEE   Allan Davidson 

GEAR & EQUIPMENT OFFICER  Aaron Laursen 

PATRON      Fiona Simpson    

SOLICITOR (HONORARY)   Alan Clark 

MEDICAL OFFICER (HONORARY)  Dr. Shelley Wabersinke 

ADMINISTRATOR     Lyn Mathison 

ADMINISTRATION ASSISTANT  Amanda Janssen 

AUDITOR    Stephen Shirley – SPS Audit 
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CLUB LIFE MEMBERS HONOUR ROLL 
1986                  *Arthur Blanch                              

1986                  *Sidney Hillier 

1986                  *Norman Milne 

1986                  Raymond Roberts 

1986                  Neil Hook 

1987                  *William Wood                               

1994                  Peter Roulston 

1996                  Denis Mathison 

1997                  David McLean 

1997                  Ivan Maltman 

1998                  Bruce Claydon 

1998                 *E.O. DeVere (Honorary)              

1999                  Patrick Campbell 

2004                  Paul Guilfoyle 

2004                  Cleveland Maltman 

2005                  George Hanson 

2005                  Dan Reynolds 

2006            Mark Humphris 

2006                  Brian Goulding 

2007                  Lyn Mathison 

2007                  Scott Savimaki 

2009            Angela Henderson 

2009            Lee Summers 

2011            Jude Allsopp 

2012            Peter Ward 

2014            Doug Gray  
 

CLUB MEMBERS AWARDED LIFE MEMBERSHIP 
OF SLSQ SUNSHINE COAST BRANCH 
 

1997        *Sid Hillier 

2005  Denis Mathison 

2007  Ivan Maltman 

2007  David McLean 

2015  Brian Goulding  

 

SURF LIFE SAVING QUEENSLAND 

 

2012       Denis Mathison 

2014  David McLean  

 

*Deceased 
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SPONSORS & SUPPORTERS   
 

GOLD SPONSORS 

 

SILVER SPONSORS 

  

  

  

  

 GOVERNMENT & CORPORATE PARTNERS 

  

 

 

 

CLUB SUPPORTERS 

Bulli Café North Shore Tyre & Mechanical 

Cotton Tree Meats Petra Pieren Bowen Therapy 

CMA Accounting Ruby Blue Hair Salon - Marcoola 

Davo’s North Shore Bait & Tackle Snap On Tools 

Flying Fish Swim School Spot Productions 

Gone Bonkers Sunshine Coast Regional Council  

Invigorate Health Club Tacoma Plumbing 

Lions Club Coolum Wash ‘n’ Cars 

Marcoola Supporters Club Quick App Australia  

Marcoola Beach Newsagency Zip Instant Boling Water 

Maroochy Caravan Hire BCF (Marty Frost) 
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PRESIDENT… 
 
This year Marcoola lifesavers completed 7380 hours of patrol providing aquatic safety for our beachgoers. 
Data provided by SLSQ shows a correlation between the number of preventative actions compared to the 
drowning rate (See table below). If PA’s go down drowning’s go up and it’s great to see our preventative 
actions increased by over 160% this year from 1439 to 2299.  
 
Every preventative action whether it be advising swimmers or just placing a warning sign could save a life, 
because if just one person stops and thinks about what they are doing in swimming outside a patrolled bathing 
area, it may make them consider their actions and move to a safe patrolled beach. The submission presented 
to SLSQ for sections of our beach, unguarded through winter, has not yet been resolved, we have asked SLSQ 
where this is at and will meet with them soon to advance this. These measures may further reduce the 
drowning rate along our stretch of beach. 
 
On the building works side I must say a special thank you to Richard Phillips and his Building Committee 
especially one of our Life Members George Hanson who has given his expertise and time together with his 
“cost saving nouse” to continually improve the clubs facilities. George and Richard with Amanda’s help have 
been successful in receiving a $35k grant for Solar Panels. They also instigated installation of a Power Factor 
Device which will offer great savings on our electricity for many years to come. There has also been the 
installation of the new Bike Racks, Weather Awning, Bus Seat (thanks for the idea Duka) and gardens to finish 
off. Well done guys. These things don’t happen without considerable time and effort and we appreciate your 
efforts.   
 
Lifesaving 
The efforts of you our Lifesavers are much appreciated by the Club and the Committee. Your dedication and 
giving of countless hours on patrol protecting the public is why we are here and you should be proud of your 
efforts on the beach. Again a very high standard was maintained throughout the year for all patrols and during 
the Buhk Wilkes inspection process with 2 patrols only losing 3 points out of 350. Well done to Geoff & Aaron 
for setting those high standards and thanks to CTO Jill Hamilton along with our Trainers & Assessors who have 
been instrumental in members gaining a host of new awards and to achieve an increase in our awards gained 
of 157% from 270 last year to 428 this year. A very impressive effort, well done team.  
 
The Buhk Wilkes Trophy will be announced at the Branch Awards of Excellence Dinner on July 29th and we will 
be awaiting with interest the results. Stay Tuned. Also to those of you, who have completed the many patrol 
hours, be it Radio, First Aid, Lifesaving or just helping out, whatever your role you again have made a huge 
difference and a significant contribution to our club and our community and the committee thank you. 
 
Many thanks also to Jill Hamilton and her team of Trainers and Assessor’s for completing the arduous task of 
keeping us upskilled, training new Bronzies and other awards. As mentioned before this has seen a massive 
increase, well done Jill to you and your team and welcome to our new trainers who gained their awards this 
season. 
 
Many thanks to Rebecca Polla-Mounter for her and her team’s efforts with Youth Development this year. They 
have done an amazing job and we encourage our youth to stay motivated, involved, relevant and always 
learning and contributing. You will only get out of it what you put in as my mother always told me.  
 
Surf Sports 
A BIG year for Marcoola on the competition front with the Australian Titles being held at Maroochydore, Alex 
and Mooloolaba. Well done to those who did attend carnivals and to Lachy, Aaron, Geoff, Jenko, Yuri, Sav, 
Olivia, Mark, Keely, Richard & Joe for attending the States & Aussies. A big thanks again to our carnival Officials 
for your attendance and efforts on the beach because without you we can’t compete.  
The same goes for our Junior Committees and Nippers area for without your assistance and efforts we cannot 
train and prepare our youngsters to become lifesavers or learn valuable lifesaving skills. Well done team.  
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Junior Activities 
Our juniors have excelled again led by our Chairman Rob McGregor and his team of helpers. A couple of our 
stalwarts Sue Walsh & the Blackstone’s stood down this year and we thank them for their valued contribution 
over many years. To all of our future lifesavers, the Age Managers, Coaches and helpers thanks for providing 
such a great launching pad for these youngsters who are our Lifesavers to come.  
 
For those of you enjoying the off season please spare a thought for our Committees who continue on 
preparing, analysing, meeting, planning and just doing their jobs to ensure we are ready to save lives both in 
the off season and upcoming season.  
 
Supporters Club 
Improved donations this year of $500k, the highest ever from our Supporters Club. We thank the Supporters 
Club staff & committee for their efforts. Every dollar we raise goes to protecting lives on Marcoola Beach.  
These donations were stretched a little and will see some pressure on the Supporters Club to continually 
return these numbers but it’s certainly their goal to do so. The new separable Function Room, whilst adding a 
revenue stream, has not reached its potential yet and further work is being done on this to attract functions 
and weddings to our rooms. The new Viewing Platform has been a welcome addition for those less mobile and 
thanks go to Sunshine Coast Council and Councillor Jason O’Pray for his ongoing support of our club.   
 
Sponsors 
Our club could not survive without our sponsors and their support and we thank them dearly for their valued 
contribution. Bendigo Marcoola Community Bank’s new Manager Kerryn Vincart, North Shore Realty’s Jay 
Pashley & Keith Blanchard and Fiona Simpson MP, Member for Maroochydore are tireless workers for their 
communities and we appreciate their support. We also welcome Sekisui House and Whites IGA as new 
sponsors for next season.  
 
We also have the support of the Qld Government in our Department of Community Safety Funding and the 
Sunshine Coast Council as well as our many individual sponsors listed separately in the report. We also have 
SLSQ and SLSA’s Grant Funding schemes where we have been successful with several applications thanks to 
Amanda & Lyn. We were also fortunate enough to receive some favourable grants for Solar Panels, Youth 
Development & Nippers.  
 
Many thanks also to Officer in Charge Snr Sgt Hardy Wirth and Coolum Police for their continued support and 
donation from their Patrons Charity Golf Day fundraiser where the proceeds are shared between us and 
Coolum Surf Club.  
 
My last few thank you’s go to all of us who as a Team and a Club make all of this worthwhile. As individuals we 
struggle to keep afloat but as a team we make a huge dent into the obstacles before us to make us the Best 
Surf Club on the Coast. To Peta, Lyn, Amanda, Craig,  Brian, Richard, Marty, Aaron, Jill, Geoff, Cam and all the 
staff and Committee members for their tireless efforts in ensuring the club runs smoothly and the countless 
hours you all put in getting the job done. Well done again team. Cheers and see you in the surf.           
 
Yours in Lifesaving 
 
 
David McLean  
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TREASURER… 
The 2015-16 financial year has been a great one for the Club, allowing us to consolidate our financial 
position and look to the future with some certainty. 
 
Overall income was up from the previous year by approximately $43,000.  The major contribution to 
our income each year comes from cash donations from the Supporters Club.  Donations this year 
have reached a record level, up an astounding $100,000 from the previous year to the magic 
$500,000 mark.  
      
Other major contributors to our income for the year included our raffles, which netted almost 
$54,000 for the club. Our various sections of Youth Development, Junior Activities and Competitors 
deserve special mention for their efforts in fundraising to support their particular programs and 
costs.  Youth Development in particular under the leadership of Rebecca Polla-Mounter have shown 
the way with some great fundraising efforts.    
 
Thanks also go to all our Club sponsors.  North Shore Realty and Bendigo Bank have continued their 
association with the Club, along with our local State member, Fiona Simpson, and in conjunction 
with our many other sponsors provide a significant income to the Club. 
 
Overall expenditure has decreased slightly from last year, and the bottom line figure was a healthy 
operating surplus of $460,000.  We were able to pay a lump sum off our loan with Bendigo Bank, 
bringing the outstanding balance to $38,000 at the end of the financial year.  This allows us a few 
options with regard to the future, with a full redraw facility available if necessary or fully clearing the 
loan by August 2016. 
    
As always, there are some special mentions to be made.  First and foremost is Lyn Mathison who 
performs the day-to-day financial administration of the Club and Amanda Janssen. Lyn and Amanda 
present a very professional approach to their roles and are the first point of contact for members 
and public on many issues. Both do a fantastic job representing us and looking after our interests.   
  
I also wish to express my thanks the Management Committee who generously donate their expertise 
to oversee the operation of the Club.  Special mention goes to President David McLean, who goes 
above and beyond for Marcoola, with countless hours of work for the Club.  Thanks also to Craig 
Hunter-Smith as Supporters President and Cameron Meninga for their efforts and for always keeping 
the interests of the lifesaving operations at the forefront of their work. 
 
My greatest thanks always go to my family for their patience and understanding as I head off to 
meetings, Duty Officer commitments or many other surf lifesaving activities.    
 
Finally, thanks to all members for their continued commitment to the Club this year.  We perform a 
vital service for the local community and everyone’s contributions are important in helping us to 
achieve our goals. 
 
Enjoy the off season and we look forward to a fantastic 2016-17.  
  
 
Brian Goulding 
Treasurer 
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SECRETARY… 
 

The 2015/2016 season at the Marcoola Surf Club has continued the success of recent years. The 
committee has done a tremendous job and I look forward to this being repeated in the 2016/2017 
season. The amount of work taken on by the President and members of the committee to ensure 
that the Club continues to function successfully is very much appreciated. Volunteers also greatly 
assist with their contribution to the running of the club and their effort, sometimes unrewarded, is 
crucial to the Club’s success. Thankyou for your commitment. The Committee is supported by Lyn 
Mathison who ensures that the governance of the Club is operated in the highest order. Well done 
Lyn. The balance sheet of the Surf Club is in a very healthy state and this presents a very secure 
future foundation for our members. 
 
There are always many people to be thanked but this year I would like to particularly acknowledge 
the Patrol Captains for their outstanding contributions to the successful management of the beach. 
All active members can also be proud of their involvement and it is greatly appreciated by the 
community.  
 
To all the members and patrons of the Club I wish you all the best for the coming season. 
 
 
Craig Hunter-Smith 
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CLUB ADMINISTRATOR… 
 
Another successful season has come to an end, successful only because of our dedicated patrolling members 
who keep our community and visitors safe, well done. We are thankful to have such a dedicated group of 
members who continue to serve the Club and enable us to continue our volunteer commitment.  

Our Management Committees are also to be thanked for the success we have enjoyed throughout the season. 
This success does not come without a lot of hard work from these dedicated members which takes up a huge 
amount of personal time.  I must also thank the families of our members for their support. 

My apologies in advance for any unforeseen & unintentional oversights.  Important information and statistics 
are recorded separately throughout the report to save the need for duplication in the individual reports 
herein. 

Thank you to our Coaches, Trainers, Officials, Water Safety, the list goes on and on, for all the time you put in 
to the job at hand.  We certainly could not do it without you and hope to see more members take on these 
positions next season so that the job is not so onerous for those who have been doing it for many years.  

Congratulations to those members who have gained recognition awards and those who have fulfilled positions 
at Branch, State & National level over and above their commitment to Marcoola SLSC. 

Thanks to the people who make the job a little bit easier and go “the extra mile” on a volunteer basis to keep 
the wheels turning, Amanda Janssen, Peta McLean, Denis Mathison, Shane Hamilton, George Hanson, Jill 
Hamilton, Raelee Milne and Warren Chambers (apologies to anyone I’ve missed). 

To all our Officers who also go above & beyond, congratulations on an excellent job, you are all to be 
commended. 

Funding grants for Club projects, gear and equipment are prepared and lodged on a regular basis and although 
we are not always successful, we will continue to apply for grants as they are announced. Thanks to Amanda 
Janssen, Richard Phillips, George Hanson, Rebecca Polla-Mounter & David McLean who had success in 
researching and preparing funding applications. This year we were successful in obtaining funding as below; 

Qld. Govt. Gambling Community Benefit Fund Grant - Solar Panels  

Qld. Gov. National Parks Sport & Racing - Youth Leadership Program planning weekend at Stradbroke Island  

SLSA Beach Safety Equipment Fund - Patrol Gear & Equipment  

Sunshine Coast Council – Funding towards Australia Day Celebrations 

Bendigo Bank - Funding towards Australia Day Celebrations 

Qld. Fire & Emergency Services Lifesaving Services Development Fund – Patrol Gear & Equipment 

Cr. Jason O’Pray (Councillor Discretionary Fund) Sunshine Coast Council – Patrol Board & funds in support of 
Youth Development & Nippers. 

Finally, to President Dave, Committee Members & Officers who devote countless hours to making the Club the 
success that it is, thank you and thanks for your support. 

 
Lyn Mathison 
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PATROL STATISTICS… 

 
Our vision of ‘Zero Preventable Deaths & Injuries on Marcoola Beach’ was once achieved during the 

2015/2016 thanks to the outstanding efforts of each and every Club Member.  Our patrolling 
members’ dedication to the SLSA motto of ‘Vigilance and Service’ has resulted in the following 

statistics being record: 
 

 

TOTAL PREVENTATIVE ACTIONS:   2299 

 

TOTAL RESCUES:     22 
 
Rescue Tube 12 

Rescue Board 6 

Other (IRB) 4 

 

TOTAL FIRST AID TREATMENTS:   39 

Marine Stinger  29 

Cuts / Abrasions 6 

Spinal 3 

Other 1 

 

TOTAL HOURS PATROLLED BY MEMBERS: 7380 

 

BEACH VISITATION TOTAL:     20777 
 

AWARDS GAINED:       428 
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PATROL TEAMS… 

 

PATROL TEAM 1 PATROL TEAM 2 PATROL TEAM 3 PATROL TEAM 4 
Allan, Peter  (PC) Ward, Peter (PC) Di Ianni, Tiffany (PC) Davey, Ashley (PC) 

Schreiber, Mark (VPC) Humphris, Mark (VPC) Allsopp, Ben (VPC) Polla-Mounter Darren (VPC) 

Bowers, Jennifer Roulston, Peter Price, Gavin Brown, Nicole 

Bowers, Lachlan Hourn, Peter Di Ianni, Aaron Otto, Jacqueline 

Featherby, Jaye Hourn, Lynette Ramsay, Liz Jeffcoat, Geoffrey 

Savimaki, Scott Milne, Raelee Ramsay, Mark Polla-Mounter, Bec 

Van Kampen, Amber Van Heeckeren, Mark Ward, Brooke Palmer, Andrew  

Blackstone, Isabelle Wilson, Sally Claydon, Ben Siemon, John 

Bowers, Luke Heinicke, Colin Van Der Helm, Adam Carolan, Brennan 

Williams, Shaun O’Driscoll, John Pettett, Justin  Davey, Will 

Williams, Kathy  Adsett, Troy Flavelle, Olivia 

Suttor, Toby PATROL 6 Allsopp, Trevor Carolan, Dylan 

Chalk, Clare McLean, David (PC) Allsopp, Leigh Flavelle, Luke 

Lawson, William  Hamilton, Jill (VPC)  Palmer, Riley 

 Hunter-Smith, Craig PATROL TEAM 7 Polla-Mounter, Chad 

PATROL TEAM 5 Janssen, Amanda Frost, Martin (PC) Smith, Tyee 

Phillips, Richard (PC) Mills, Byron  Small, Owen (VPC) Cowling, Jessica  

Ward, John (VPC) Orchard, David Chilman, Laine (VPC) Polla-Mounter, Emma 

Kriel, Yuri Barnard, Liam Barrett, Andrew Goldston, James 

Rousseau, Pascal Barnard, Kirralee Barrett, Gina  

Watson, Rachel Clements, Samara Capps, Nathan PATROL TEAM 8 
Carter, Elliot Orchard, Lachlan Cole, James Ellerby, Teagan (PC) 

Carter, Sean Barnard, Peter La Macchia, Matthew Phillips, Matilda (VPC) 

Fenton, Mitchell Barnard, Lyn Dale, Peter Laursen, Aaron  

Brennan, Nathan Davidson, Allan Mancini, Joe Parenty, Chris 

Masch-Pringle, Jake  Dale, William Parenty, Sophie 

Taylor, Dylan PATROL TEAM 10 Jones, Thomas Glover, Jesse 

Blackstone, Max Waddell, Scott (PC) Gilliam, Helen Parenty, Levi 

Cowling, Rory De Paula, Sebastien (VPC) Wheeler, Rhonda Sanderson, Ruby 

Loaney, Noel Collingwood, Kate Wheeler, Graeme Donohue, Brittany 

Marshall, Scott De Paula, Marcel  Macskimin, Frances Ahtoon, Melanie 

 De Paula, Muri  Bishop, Enzo 

PATROL TEAM 9 Hagan, Brook ACTIVE RESERVE Bishop, Ines 

McGregor, Rob (PC) Masch-Pringle, Isaac Allsopp, Jude Messer, Cecily 

Maltman, Lachlan (VPC) Ramsay, Grace Callanan, John Davidson, Shirley 

Jenkins, Rob Waddell, Eve Claydon, Bruce  

Sinclair, Alex Walsh, Rachel Maltman, Cleveland ALTERNATIVE SUBS 
McPaul, Ray Cullity, Hannah Summers, Lee Simpson, Luke  

Troon, Alexander Stewart, Mitchell  Pike, Ross Goulding, Brian  

Brown, Jarrod  Cook, Trent Taylor, Tim Van Meurs, Mark 

Jeffreys, Melissa Waddell, Libby  Walsh, Susan Sands, Joy 

Ballantyne, Simon Walsh, Jack   Messer, Noel 

Nugent, Camille Mohr, Harry  Cross, Tony 

McPaul, Aiden Walsh, Keeley  Kriedemann, Caleb 

Glover, Kerry Thompson, Sarah  McBryde, Ben 

Cotter, Lyn Van Meurs, Luke  Shillig, Andrew 

 Hume, Bailey  Jonson, Richard 

 Mulheran, Debby  Steer, Wayne 

 Mulheran, James  Denny, Cooper 

 



 

Marcoola SLSC Annual Report – 2015-2016 

 

VOLUNTEER HOURS… 
SURNAME NAME 

PATROL 
HOURS 

TRAINING & 
ASSESSING 

WATER 
SAFETY 

OPERATIONS 
SUPPORT 

PATROL HRS 
OTHER CLUB 

TOTAL 
HOURS 

Adsett Troy 36 41.5 5.5   83 

Ahtoon Melanie 12.5     12.5 

Alford Douglas 31     31 

Allan Peter 76.5     76.5 

Allsopp Ben 45     45 

Allsopp Judith 5.5 7    12.5 

Allsopp Leigh 46     46 

Allsopp Trevor 57.5     57.5 

Ballantyne Simon 5.5     5.5 

Barnard Kirralee 55     55 

Barnard Liam 59.5     59.5 

Barnard Lynette 27     27 

Barnard Peter 31.5     31.5 

Barrett Andrew 10.75     10.75 

Barrett Regina 17.5     17.5 

Bishop Enzo 10  8   18 

Bishop Ines 35.25  7.5   42.75 

Blackstone Isabelle 5.5     5.5 

Blackstone Max 51  24   75 

Bowers Jennifer 45.5     45.5 

Bowers Lachlan 15     15 

Bowers Luke 45  2.75   47.75 

Brennan Nathan 23  20.5   43.5 

Brown Jarrod 15.5  2.5   18 

Brown Nicole 41  2.5   43.5 

Capps Nathan 31     31 

Carolan Brennan 54  3.5  5.25 62.75 

Carolan Dylan 48.5  2.5   51 

Carter Elliot 48.25  7   55.25 

Carter Sean 39.75     39.75 

Chalk Clare 30.5  10.5   41 

Chilman Laine 47.5     47.5 

Claydon Benjamin 53.5     53.5 

Claydon Bruce 26     26 

Clements Samara 70     70 

Cole James 47.5     47.5 

Collingwood Katherine 8     8 

Cook Jennifer 5     5 

Cook Trent 0     0 

Cotter Lynette 31     31 

Cowling Jessica 50.5     50.5 
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VOLUNTEER HOURS… 
SURNAME NAME 

PATROL 
HOURS 

TRAINING & 
ASSESSING 

WATER 
SAFETY 

OPERATIONS 
SUPPORT 

PATROL HRS 
OTHER CLUB 

TOTAL 
HOURS 

Cowling Rory 39     39 

Cullity Hannah 39.5  3   42.5 

Dale Peter 76.25     76.25 

Dale William 42.25  2.5   44.75 

Davey Ashley 71.5  46.75   118.25 

Davey Will 51.5  25.5   77 

Davidson Allan 50.5  35.25   85.75 

Davidson Shirley 51.25     51.25 

De Paula Marcel 5     5 

De Paula Sebastien 20.25 10.75  42.25  73.25 

De Paula Muri 43.5  7   50.5 

Denny Cooper 10     10 

Di Ianni Aaron 55     55 

Di Ianni Tiffany 71.5  14.75   86.25 

Donohue Brittany 29     29 

Ellerby Teagan 56.5     56.5 

Featherby Jaye 45.5     45.5 

Fenton Mitchell 21.5  2.5   24 

Flavelle Luke 65  25.5   90.5 

Flavelle Olivia 26  2.5   28.5 

Frost Martin 79  23.5   102.5 

Geeves Mackenzie 5     5 

Gilliam Helen 10     10 

Glover Jesse 43.5     43.5 

Glover Kerry 53.5     53.5 

Goldston James 84     84 

Goulding Brian 6.5    59.25 65.75 

Hagan Brook 36.5     36.5 

Hamilton Jill 66 88.5  5  159.5 

Harriden Ken    109.75  109.75 

Heinicke Colin 28.25     28.25 

Hourn Lynette 74  8.5   82.5 

Hourn Peter 70.5     70.5 

Hume Bailey 66.5     66.5 

Humphris Mark 56.5     56.5 

Hunter-Smith Craig 46.5     46.5 

Janssen Amanda 61.5 40    101.5 

Jeffcoat Geoffrey 126.5 161.25 2.5   290.25 

Jeffreys Joel 20     20 

Jeffreys Melissa 66  2.5   68.5 

Jenkins Robert 131.5  44   175.5 
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VOLUNTEER HOURS… 
SURNAME NAME 

PATROL 
HOURS 

TRAINING & 
ASSESSING 

WATER 
SAFETY 

OPERATIONS 
SUPPORT 

PATROL HRS 
OTHER CLUB 

TOTAL 
HOURS 

Johnson Robert   44   44 

Jones Thomas 64     64 

Kneebone Robert 17.5     17.5 

Kriel Yuri 60.5     60.5 

La Macchia Matthew 23.75     23.75 

Laursen Aaron 64 84 4 42  194 

Lawson William 79.5     79.5 

Lepetit Daniel 5     5 

Lester John 7     7 

Lewin Raymond 12     12 

Loaney Noel 48.5     48.5 

Macskimin Frances 56     56 

Maltman Cleveland 4.75    74.5 79.25 

Maltman Lachlan 82  15.5   97.5 

Mancini Joseph 60.5  8.5   69 

Marshall Scott 60     60 

Masch-Pringle Isaac 11.5     11.5 

Masch-Pringle Jake 45.5     45.5 

McBryde Benjamin 5     5 

McGregor Rob 64.5  19   83.5 

McLean David 81.5 10.5 2.75 64  158.75 

McPaul Aidan 31.5     31.5 

McPaul Ray 77     77 

Messer Cecily 49.5     49.5 

Messer Noel 52.5     52.5 

Mills Byron 61     61 

Milne Raelee 77 55.25    132.25 

Mohr Harry 40     40 

Mulheran Debby 71.5     71.5 

Mulheran James 74.5     74.5 

Ninnes Robert 5     5 

Nugent Camille 2.25     2.25 

O Driscoll John 25.75     25.75 

Orchard David 46.25     46.25 

Orchard Lachlan 17.5     17.5 

Otto Jacqueline 35.5  15.25  68.5 119.25 

Palmer Andrew 65  15.5   80.5 

Palmer Riley 68  15   83 

Parenty Christophe 39.75     39.75 

Parenty Levi 39.75     39.75 

Parenty Sophie 16.75     16.75 
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VOLUNTEER HOURS… 
SURNAME NAME 

PATROL 
HOURS 

TRAINING & 
ASSESSING 

WATER 
SAFETY 

OPERATIONS 
SUPPORT 

PATROL HRS 
OTHER CLUB 

TOTAL 
HOURS 

Pettett Justin 38.25  20   58.25 

Phillips Matilda 2     2 

Phillips Richard 88  11   99 

Pike Ross 21.5   15  36.5 

Polla-Mounter Chad 46.5  2.75   49.25 

Polla-Mounter Darren 81  16.5   97.5 

Polla-Mounter Emma 71  11.5   82.5 

Polla-Mounter Rebecca 72.5  3   75.5 

Price Gavin 34.75     34.75 

Ramsay Elizabeth-Ann 49.25     49.25 

Ramsay Grace 47.5     47.5 

Ramsay Mark 36     36 

Roulston Peter 148.25 16    164.25 

Rousseau Pascal 36.5     36.5 

Sanderson Ruby 44.5     44.5 

Sands Joy 5     5 

Savimaki Scott 67     67 

Schreiber Mark 66.5     66.5 

Shillig Andrew 8.25     8.25 

Siemon John 56.5     56.5 

Simpson Luke   13   13 

Sinclair Alex 67     67 

Small Owen 64.5     64.5 

Smith Tyee 37.5  4   41.5 

Steer Wayne 8.25     8.25 

Stewart Mitchel 42.75     42.75 

Summers Lee 15.5     15.5 

Suttor Toby 5     5 

Taylor Dylan 19  6   25 

Taylor Timothy 30     30 

Thompson Sarah 29.75     29.75 

Troon Alexander 46.5  2.5   49 

Van Der Helm Adam 45.75     45.75 

Van Heeckeren Mark 56     56 

Van Kampen Amber 35.5     35.5 

Van Meurs Luc 40  15.5   55.5 

Van Meurs Mark   15.5   15.5 

Waddell Eve 50.5  2.5   53 

Waddell Libby 48.5  5.5   54 

Waddell Scott 71  16.5   87.5 
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VOLUNTEER HOURS… 
SURNAME NAME 

PATROL 
HOURS 

TRAINING & 
ASSESSING 

WATER 
SAFETY 

OPERATIONS 
SUPPORT 

PATROL HRS 
OTHER CLUB 

TOTAL 
HOURS 

Walsh Jack 76     76 

Walsh Keely 38  18.25   56.25 

Walsh Rachel 25  6.75   31.75 

Walsh Susan 10.5  29.5   40 

Ward Brooke 36     36 

Ward John 63 21  55.5  139.5 

Ward Peter 45.5     45.5 

Watson Rachel 46     46 

Wheeler Graeme 24     24 

Wheeler Rhonda 18.75     18.75 

Williams Katherine 21     21 

Williams Shaun 25.5  2.5   28 

Wilson Sally 71.5     71.5 

 



 

Marcoola SLSC Annual Report – 2015-2016 

 

CHIEF TRAINING OFFICER… 
 

Well my second season as Chief Training Officer at Marcoola and the learning curve is still going.  
 
As you are now aware SLSQ has taken over all First Aid related training which has its good points.  
We can now set a date get names and SLSQ supplies the Trainer for the course, this has taken an 
enormous amount of pressure off our own trainers. During the September SRC/BM course we 
trialled running a First Aid course and this was a great success with 21 people completing the day.  
We will now be incorporating this into our SRC /BM course this September. During this season our 
members attended varying Emergency Care Training courses with 18 ART, 58 First Aid, 6 Pain 
Management and 64 Resuscitation awards completed. 
 
Throughout the 2015/2016 season a number of training courses were conducted and if it wasn’t for 
the remarkable dedicated trainers, assessors and water safety personnel we have here at Marcoola 
these squads certainly wouldn’t be possible as is shown by the remarkable numbers that were 
trained, these being 26 Bronze, 17 SRC, 20 IRB Crew, 51 Radio awards with 16 ATV, 16 4WD and 12 
Tractor inductions.  Gosh a remarkable feat considering the amount of family time people give up to 
ensure those wishing to become lifesavers with our club are well trained as well as ensuring the 
great mateship that exists within is shown and upheld.   Thank you all for the support and time you 
give to me and the club.  
 
To our Summer Surf Girl Tiffany Di Ianni you have certainly shown that you are a great ambassador 
for Surf Lifesaving.  
 
To Lyn & Amanda what can I say – thank you for your friendship and help it is always invaluable to 
me no matter what the reason.  This club would certainly fall apart at the seams if not for your hard 
work & dedication and we are lucky to have both of you.   
 
Lastly I have to say thank you to my husband Shane for always just being there on the journey. 
 
Enjoy the off season everyone and I look forward to working with you all again next season. 
 
 
Jill Hamilton 
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CLUB SUPERVISOR…  

 

Each season it seems that we have only just put the red and yellow uniform away and before you 
know it, it is July 1st and the Skills Maintenance process is set to commence all over again!  By now 
some of our members have learnt that although the surf is cold, it’s best to get in early and get their 
skills maintenance checks completed before the weather gets wild and the surf turns nasty.  Whilst 
others tend to push the boundaries (and sometimes Assessors patience) and leave everything to the 
last minute.  This season for the first time in a long while, it is extremely pleasing to report that each 
and every one of our member’s skills maintenance checks were completed well before the 31st 
December deadline.   

So having said that, I must say a massive thank you to all assessors, trainers and endorsed delegates 
that assisted with the skills maintenance process this season – to Tommy, Jill, Geoff, Raelee, Jude, 
Bas, Aaron, Dave, Bec and John your contribution was very much needed and appreciated.   I would 
also like to say an extra big thank you to Noel Messer for once again ensuring all the Radio Operators 
skill maintenance checks where completed in a timely manner.  

The Youth (and Parent’s) Skills Maintenance Day, held in early September was an outstanding 
success.  To have 25 members’ skills maintenance checks completed before we even kicked off the 
season made our job so much easier.  I would love to see this day become an annual event in our 
club calendar!  Well Done to Bec and her team for organising the day and ensuring everything ran 
smoothly.   

Congratulations to Jill, Geoff and their team of trainers, assessors and facilitators that continued to 
deliver Surf Rescue Certificate & Bronze Medallion Courses at the highest possible standard.  The 
sheer volume of awards issued this season was a result of a very dedicated and committed team 
that contributed many, many hours above what was expected.  Last but not least, I must say a 
massive thanks to my very patient husband Corey, I appreciate you being so understanding (well 
most of the time that is) and willing to entertain our two little people while I raced off to the club for 
yet another training session.  

 

Amanda Janssen 
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AWARDS GAINED… 
 

AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Troy Adsett 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Dylan Carolan 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Laine Chilman 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Ashley Davey 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Teagan Ellerby 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Martin Frost 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Kerry Glover 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Thomas Jones 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Jake Kriedemann 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Aaron Laursen 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Joseph Mancini 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Andrew Palmer 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Riley Palmer 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Justin Pettett 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Chad Polla-Mounter 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Owen Small 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Tyee Smith 

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques [AID] Rhonda Wheeler 

Assessor Rescue Water Craft  Jill Hamilton 

ATV Operator Induction Troy Adsett 

ATV Operator Induction Simon Ballantyne 

ATV Operator Induction Liam Barnard 

ATV Operator Induction Laine Chilman 

ATV Operator Induction Kerry Glover 

ATV Operator Induction Melissa Jeffreys 

ATV Operator Induction Joseph Mancini 

ATV Operator Induction Isaac Masch-Pringle 

ATV Operator Induction Aidan McPaul 

ATV Operator Induction Harry Mohr 

ATV Operator Induction Camille Nugent 

ATV Operator Induction David Orchard 

ATV Operator Induction Christophe Parenty 

ATV Operator Induction Justin Pettett 

ATV Operator Induction Adam Van Der Helm 

ATV Operator Induction Graeme Wheeler 

Bronze Medallion Troy Adsett 

Bronze Medallion Simon Ballantyne 

Bronze Medallion Kirralee Barnard 

Bronze Medallion Dylan Carolan 

Bronze Medallion Elliot Carter 

Bronze Medallion Sean Carter 

Bronze Medallion Clare Chalk 

Bronze Medallion Samara Clements 

Bronze Medallion Anthony Cross 

Bronze Medallion William Dale 

Bronze Medallion Luke Flavelle 

Bronze Medallion Jesse Glover 

Bronze Medallion Melissa Jeffreys 
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AWARDS GAINED… 
 

AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

Bronze Medallion Richard  Jonson 

Bronze Medallion Caleb Kriedemann 

Bronze Medallion Benjamin McBryde 

Bronze Medallion Aidan McPaul 

Bronze Medallion Camille Nugent 

Bronze Medallion Riley Palmer 

Bronze Medallion Christophe Parenty 

Bronze Medallion Sophie Parenty 

Bronze Medallion Justin Pettett 

Bronze Medallion Chad Polla-Mounter 

Bronze Medallion Andrew Shillig 

Bronze Medallion Tyee Smith 

Bronze Medallion Wayne Steer 

Bronze Medallion Katherine Williams 

Bronze Medallion Shaun Williams 

First Aid [AID] Troy Adsett 

First Aid [AID] Melanie Ahtoon 

First Aid [AID] Trevor Allsopp 

First Aid [AID] Simon Ballantyne 

First Aid [AID] Lynette Barnard 

First Aid [AID] Peter Barnard 

First Aid [AID] Ines Bishop 

First Aid [AID] Luke Bowers 

First Aid [AID] Dylan Carolan 

First Aid [AID] Elliot Carter 

First Aid [AID] Sean Carter 

First Aid [AID] Clare Chalk 

First Aid [AID] Laine Chilman 

First Aid [AID] Samara Clements 

First Aid [AID] Peter Dale 

First Aid [AID] Vilmar De Paula 

First Aid [AID] Aaron Di Ianni 

First Aid [AID] Tiffany Di Ianni 

First Aid [AID] Brittany Donohue 

First Aid [AID] Luke Flavelle 

First Aid [AID] Helen Gilliam 

First Aid [AID] Jesse Glover 

First Aid [AID] Brian Goulding 

First Aid [AID] Angela Henderson 

First Aid [AID] Amanda Janssen 

First Aid [AID] Geoffrey Jeffcoat 

First Aid [AID] Melissa Jeffreys 

First Aid [AID] Susan Johnson 

First Aid [AID] Lachlan Maltman 

First Aid [AID] Joseph Mancini 

First Aid [AID] Lea Mancini 

First Aid [AID] David McLean 

First Aid [AID] Peta McLean 
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AWARDS GAINED… 
 

AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

First Aid [AID] Aidan McPaul 

First Aid [AID] Raelee Milne 

First Aid [AID] Camille Nugent 

First Aid [AID] Jacqueline Otto 

First Aid [AID] Andrew Palmer 

First Aid [AID] Riley Palmer 

First Aid [AID] Christophe Parenty 

First Aid [AID] Levi Parenty 

First Aid [AID] Sophie Parenty 

First Aid [AID] Justin Pettett 

First Aid [AID] Ross Pike 

First Aid [AID] Chad Polla-Mounter 

First Aid [AID] Rebecca Polla-Mounter 

First Aid [AID] Grace Ramsay 

First Aid [AID] Mark Ramsay 

First Aid [AID] Owen Small 

First Aid [AID] Tyee Smith 

First Aid [AID] Mitchel Stewart 

First Aid [AID] Jack Walsh 

First Aid [AID] Brooke Ward 

First Aid [AID] John Ward 

First Aid [AID] Graeme Wheeler 

First Aid [AID] Rhonda Wheeler 

First Aid [AID] Katherine Williams 

First Aid [AID] Shaun Williams 

IRB Crew Certificate Troy Adsett 

IRB Crew Certificate Elliot Carter 

IRB Crew Certificate Sean Carter 

IRB Crew Certificate Laine Chilman 

IRB Crew Certificate Samara Clements 

IRB Crew Certificate William Dale 

IRB Crew Certificate Teagan Ellerby 

IRB Crew Certificate Luke Flavelle 

IRB Crew Certificate Jesse Glover 

IRB Crew Certificate Melissa Jeffreys 

IRB Crew Certificate Thomas Jones 

IRB Crew Certificate Yuri Kriel 

IRB Crew Certificate Joseph Mancini 

IRB Crew Certificate Andrew Palmer 

IRB Crew Certificate Riley Palmer 

IRB Crew Certificate Justin Pettett 

IRB Crew Certificate Chad Polla-Mounter 

IRB Crew Certificate Owen Small 

IRB Crew Certificate Tyee Smith 

IRB Crew Certificate Shaun Williams 

Junior Activities Age Manager Course Martin Frost 

Junior Activities Age Manager Course Rob McGregor 

Junior Activities Age Manager Course Scott Waddell 

Pain Management Certificate (Methoxyflurane) Jennifer Bowers 
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AWARDS GAINED… 
 

AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

Pain Management Certificate (Methoxyflurane) Teagan Ellerby 

Pain Management Certificate (Methoxyflurane) Kerry Glover 

Pain Management Certificate (Methoxyflurane) Aaron Laursen 

Pain Management Certificate (Methoxyflurane) Joseph Mancini 

Pain Management Certificate (Methoxyflurane) Owen Small 

Provide Advanced First Aid Jake Kriedemann 

QLD 4WD Induction Troy Adsett 

QLD 4WD Induction Simon Ballantyne 

QLD 4WD Induction Liam Barnard 

QLD 4WD Induction Laine Chilman 

QLD 4WD Induction Kerry Glover 

QLD 4WD Induction Melissa Jeffreys 

QLD 4WD Induction Jake Kriedemann 

QLD 4WD Induction Joseph Mancini 

QLD 4WD Induction Isaac Masch-Pringle 

QLD 4WD Induction Aidan McPaul 

QLD 4WD Induction Harry Mohr 

QLD 4WD Induction Camille Nugent 

QLD 4WD Induction Christophe Parenty 

QLD 4WD Induction Justin Pettett 

QLD 4WD Induction Adam Van Der Helm 

QLD 4WD Induction Graeme Wheeler 

QLD Junior Activities Accreditation Officer Ashley Davey 

QLD Observers Lynette Barnard 

QLD Observers Peter Barnard 

QLD Observers Lynette Cotter 

QLD Observers Raymond Lewin 

QLD Observers Graeme Wheeler 

QLD Observers Rhonda Wheeler 

QLD Tractor Induction Troy Adsett 

QLD Tractor Induction Simon Ballantyne 

QLD Tractor Induction Laine Chilman 

QLD Tractor Induction Kerry Glover 

QLD Tractor Induction Melissa Jeffreys 

QLD Tractor Induction Joseph Mancini 

QLD Tractor Induction Aidan McPaul 

QLD Tractor Induction Camille Nugent 

QLD Tractor Induction Christophe Parenty 

QLD Tractor Induction Justin Pettett 

QLD Tractor Induction Adam Van Der Helm 

QLD Tractor Induction Graeme Wheeler 

Radio Operator Certificate Troy Adsett 

Radio Operator Certificate Melanie Ahtoon 

Radio Operator Certificate Simon Ballantyne 

Radio Operator Certificate Kirralee Barnard 

Radio Operator Certificate Lynette Barnard 

Radio Operator Certificate Peter Barnard 

Radio Operator Certificate Enzo Bishop 
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AWARDS GAINED… 
 

AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

Radio Operator Certificate Ines Bishop 

Radio Operator Certificate Max Blackstone 

Radio Operator Certificate Nathan Brennan 

Radio Operator Certificate Dylan Carolan 

Radio Operator Certificate Elliot Carter 

Radio Operator Certificate Sean Carter 

Radio Operator Certificate Clare Chalk 

Radio Operator Certificate Samara Clements 

Radio Operator Certificate Lynette Cotter 

Radio Operator Certificate Rory Cowling 

Radio Operator Certificate Anthony Cross 

Radio Operator Certificate William Dale 

Radio Operator Certificate Will Davey 

Radio Operator Certificate Cooper Denny 

Radio Operator Certificate Brittany Donohue 

Radio Operator Certificate Luke Flavelle 

Radio Operator Certificate Olivia Flavelle 

Radio Operator Certificate Jesse Glover 

Radio Operator Certificate Bailey Hume 

Radio Operator Certificate Melissa Jeffreys 

Radio Operator Certificate Caleb Kriedemann 

Radio Operator Certificate Raymond Lewin 

Radio Operator Certificate Jake Masch-Pringle 

Radio Operator Certificate Benjamin McBryde 

Radio Operator Certificate Aidan McPaul 

Radio Operator Certificate Camille Nugent 

Radio Operator Certificate Riley Palmer 

Radio Operator Certificate Christophe Parenty 

Radio Operator Certificate Levi Parenty 

Radio Operator Certificate Sophie Parenty 

Radio Operator Certificate Justin Pettett 

Radio Operator Certificate Chad Polla-Mounter 

Radio Operator Certificate Ruby Sanderson 

Radio Operator Certificate Andrew Shillig 

Radio Operator Certificate Jack Siemon 

Radio Operator Certificate Tyee Smith 

Radio Operator Certificate Wayne Steer 

Radio Operator Certificate Dylan Taylor 

Radio Operator Certificate Luc Van Meurs 

Radio Operator Certificate Keely Walsh 

Radio Operator Certificate Graeme Wheeler 

Radio Operator Certificate Rhonda Wheeler 

Radio Operator Certificate Katherine Williams 

Radio Operator Certificate Shaun Williams 

Rescue Water Craft Operator Certificate Jake Kriedemann 

Rescue Water Craft Operator Certificate Aaron Laursen 

Resuscitation [AID] Troy Adsett 

Resuscitation [AID] Melanie Ahtoon 
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AWARDS GAINED… 
 

AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

Resuscitation [AID] Judith Allsopp 

Resuscitation [AID] Trevor Allsopp 

Resuscitation [AID] Simon Ballantyne 

Resuscitation [AID] Lynette Barnard 

Resuscitation [AID] Peter Barnard 

Resuscitation [AID] Ines Bishop 

Resuscitation [AID] Luke Bowers 

Resuscitation [AID] Dylan Carolan 

Resuscitation [AID] Elliot Carter 

Resuscitation [AID] Sean Carter 

Resuscitation [AID] Clare Chalk 

Resuscitation [AID] Laine Chilman 

Resuscitation [AID] Samara Clements 

Resuscitation [AID] Peter Dale 

Resuscitation [AID] Ashley Davey 

Resuscitation [AID] Vilmar De Paula 

Resuscitation [AID] Aaron Di Ianni 

Resuscitation [AID] Tiffany Di Ianni 

Resuscitation [AID] Brittany Donohue 

Resuscitation [AID] Teagan Ellerby 

Resuscitation [AID] Luke Flavelle 

Resuscitation [AID] Martin Frost 

Resuscitation [AID] Helen Gilliam 

Resuscitation [AID] Jesse Glover 

Resuscitation [AID] Brian Goulding 

Resuscitation [AID] Kim Hatton 

Resuscitation [AID] Angela Henderson 

Resuscitation [AID] Amanda Janssen 

Resuscitation [AID] Geoffrey Jeffcoat 

Resuscitation [AID] Melissa Jeffreys 

Resuscitation [AID] Susan Johnson 

Resuscitation [AID] Thomas Jones 

Resuscitation [AID] Lachlan Maltman 

Resuscitation [AID] Joseph Mancini 

Resuscitation [AID] Lea Mancini 

Resuscitation [AID] David McLean 

Resuscitation [AID] Peta McLean 

Resuscitation [AID] Aidan McPaul 

Resuscitation [AID] Raelee Milne 

Resuscitation [AID] Camille Nugent 

Resuscitation [AID] Jacqueline Otto 

Resuscitation [AID] Andrew Palmer 

Resuscitation [AID] Riley Palmer 

Resuscitation [AID] Christophe Parenty 

Resuscitation [AID] Levi Parenty 

Resuscitation [AID] Sophie Parenty 

Resuscitation [AID] Justin Pettett 

Resuscitation [AID] Ross Pike 
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AWARDS GAINED… 
 

AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

Resuscitation [AID] Chad Polla-Mounter 

Resuscitation [AID] Rebecca Polla-Mounter 

Resuscitation [AID] Grace Ramsay 

Resuscitation [AID] Mark Ramsay 

Resuscitation [AID] Owen Small 

Resuscitation [AID] Tyee Smith 

Resuscitation [AID] Mitchel Stewart 

Resuscitation [AID] Jack Walsh 

Resuscitation [AID] Brooke Ward 

Resuscitation [AID] John Ward 

Resuscitation [AID] Graeme Wheeler 

Resuscitation [AID] Rhonda Wheeler 

Resuscitation [AID] Katherine Williams 

Resuscitation [AID] Shaun Williams 

Silver Medallion Basic Beach Management Owen Small 

SS - ASADA level 1 Anti doping  Lynette Mathison 

SS - Official Mentor Denis Mathison 

Surf Official Level 1 Vicki Brennan 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Melanie Ahtoon 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Enzo Bishop 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Ines Bishop 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Max Blackstone 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Nathan Brennan 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Will Davey 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Cooper Denny 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Brittany Donohue 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Olivia Flavelle 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Bailey Hume 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Jake Masch-Pringle 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Levi Parenty 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Ruby Sanderson 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Dylan Taylor 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Luc Van Meurs 

Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Keely Walsh 

Surf Sports - Junior Official Bradley Hammond 

Surf Sports - Junior Official Susan Johnson 

Surf Sports - Junior Official Rob McGregor 

Surf Sports - Junior Official Scott Whittome 

Training Officer - Bronze Medallion  Troy Adsett 

Training Officer - Bronze Medallion  Aaron Laursen 

Training Officer - Rescue Water Craft Jill Hamilton 
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BUHK WILKES MEMORIAL TROPHY… 
 

This prestigious perpetual trophy is presented annually by the Branch, to the Club that meets the criteria and 
highest standard of proficiency both in the Clubhouse and on the beach. 

 

MARCOOLA’S HISTORY 

 

1985/1986  INAUGURAL 1st 2001/2002 2nd  

1986/1987 1st 2002/2003 3rd   

1987/1988 - 2003/2004 -  

1988/1989 - 2004/2005 -  

1989/1990 1st 2005/2006 3rd   

1990/1991 1st 2006/2007 2nd   

1991/1992 1st 2007/2008 5th  

1992/1993 3rd 2008/2009 2nd   

1993/1994 - 2009/2010 1st   

1994/1995 2nd 2010/2011 1st   

1995/1996 - 2011/2012 1st   

1996/1997 2nd 2012/2013 2nd   

1997/1998 2nd 2013/2014 -  

1998/1999 - 2014/2015 1st    

1999/2000 1st 2015/2016 Results not available at time of print 

2000/2001 1st    

     

 
 

Winner Winner!  Members being presented with the Buhk Wilkes Trophy at the 2015 Sunshine 
Coast Branch Annual Presentation Evening. 
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YOUTH DEVELOPMENT OFFICER… 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A large contribution to the success of this year’s Youth Development Program is a result of some truly 
remarkable families within our Club who have assisting in multiple fundraising activities. 

 
 
 

The vital support from within the Club 
 

Amanda Janssen For her administrative skills (i.e. grant writer), advice, support and encouragement.  An amazing person who 
helped to develop and promote the Youth Development Program. 

  
Geoff Jeffcoat For his tremendous support and encouragement. For making himself available to help out in any capacity to 

ensure the success of the Youth Development Program. I couldn’t have done it without him. 

  
Lyn Mathison No job too big or small.  Always ready to help at a moment’s notice.  

  
Marty Frost His support with sponsorship and fundraising has greatly assisted in making this season a success. 

 

On behalf of the youth, thank you to all the Trainers, Assessors and Coaches in assisting the youth with obtaining their 
awards and skill development throughout the season 

Trainers Assessors Sprint Coaches Board Coaches Swim Coaches 

Geoff Jeffcoat Amanda Janssen Mark Ryan Darren Polla-Mounter Scott Waddell 

Jill Hamilton Peter Roulston Ben Claydon Mark Humphris Drew Palmer 

Raelee Milne Jill Hamilton Lachlan Maltman Sue Walsh  

Aaron Laursen  Sue Walsh   

Sebastien De Paula     

Assistant Trainers: Brennan Carolan, Dave McLean, Darren Polla-Mounter, Drew Palmer, Sue Walsh 

 

Special mention to the following individuals who have also provided some additional support to the Youth Development 
Program 
 

Darren Polla-Mounter Geoff & Warren Jeffcoat Amanda & Corey Janssen Brennan & Jeneane Carolan Drew & Maree Palmer Scott & Kerrie Waddell 

Pete Moncrieff Aaron Laursen Sue Walsh Vicki Brennan Josh Palmer Isaac Waddell 

Pat @ Coolum Primary  Trina & Keira Smith 

Smith 

Marty & Claudia Frost  

Frost 

Dave & Peta McLean 

McLean 

Aaron  & Tiff Di Ianni   

Di Ianni 

Kerry Cowling 

Petra Pieren Byron Mills Lyn Hourn Bob @ Cotton Tree Meats Richard Phillips Carol Kingston 

      

Overview of the Youth Development Program  
2015/16 Season 

Grants Fundraising 

Achievements 

Skills 
Maintenance 

Weekend 

Marcoola 
Markets - 

Raffle & BBQ 

Corporate & 
Member 

Sponsorship 

Training 
Program for 

Youth & 
Seniors 

USM Event Jnr Patrol 
Captain 
Program 

Aqua Fun Park 

Peregian Beach 
Markets BBQ  

Wheelbarrow 
Raffle 

Northshore 
Board Swap &  
Australia Day 

BBQ’s 

Rainbow Beach 
Weekend 

Raise Funds for 
Marcoola Surf 

Special Edition 
Youth Shirts & 

Caps 

Jason O'Pray 
Grant 

Equip for Patrol  
& Rescue Board 

State 
Government 

Grant Stradbroke 
Island Trip 

Walsh Brennan Cowlings Polla-
Mounter 

Geoff 
Jeffcoat 

 

Palmers Carolan Waddell 
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A very special mention to the following Youth for outstanding contributions made during the season (for rescues, 
fundraising and/or patrol hours) 
 

A massive thank you to our Marcoola Surf Life Saving Club Youth 
 

Melanie Ahtoon Samara Clements Joel Jeffreys Tyee Smith 

Kirralee Barnard Jessica Cowling Thomas Jones Mitchel Stewart 

Liam Barnard Rory Cowling Isaac Masch-Pringle Dylan Taylor 

Enzo Bishop Hannah Cullity Jake Masch-Pringle Sarah Thompson 

Ines Bishop Will Davey Harry Mohr Alex Troon 

Isabelle Blackstone William Dale Lachlan Orchard Luc Van Meurs 

Max Blackstone Brittany Donohue Riley Palmer Eve Waddell 

Luke Bowers Mitchell Fenton Levi Parenty Libby Waddell 

Nathan Brennan Luke Flavelle Sophie Parenty Jack Walsh 

Jarrod Brown Olivia Flavelle Chad Polla-Mounter Keely Walsh 

Dylan Carolan Jesse Glover Emma Polla-Mounter Rachel Walsh 

Elliot Carter Brook Hagan Grace Ramsay  

Sean Carter Bailey Hume Ruby Sanderson  

 

Appreciation and gratitude to our $100 sponsors (S) and the following companies and families who made a Donation 
 

BCF Noosa Brennan Family Dave & Peta McLean Bendigo Bank Marcoola (S) 

Coldpress Coffee Carter Family Mohr Family C.J. Carter Dental (S) 

Cotton Tree Meats Cowling Family Polla-Mounter Family CMA Business Accountants (S) 

Marcoola Surf Club Cullity Family Van Meurs Family Graeme & Heather Chalmers (S) 

Mitre 10 Coolum – Carolan Family Flavelle Family Waddell Family HCS International x2 (S) 

RACQ – Palmer Family Jeffcoat Family Walsh Family Land Surveying Dynamics (S) 

Surf Air Ramada Marcoola Masch-Pringle Family  Craig & Jacquie Otto (S) 

   Dave & Peta McLean (S) 

If I have overlooked anyone, please accept my sincere apologies, there is an overwhelming number of wonderful people to thank. x  

To all the youth – Thank You 
 

You are all extraordinary individuals, no matter how big or small your contribution has been this season you 
have made a difference to your Community, our Club, your family and most importantly to yourself. 

 

Just being involved in Surf Life Saving says so much about your character. Every day you are patrolling on the 
beach you are actually saving someone’s life. 

 

Be proud of your individual and team achievements. You are all important individuals and have the power to 
make a difference. 

 

I wish you every success and support within and outside the Club, now and in the future. 
 

You are the future of Surf Life Saving and Marcoola Surf Club 
 

 
 
Rebecca Polla-Mounter 

 

Melanie Ahtoon Kirralee Barnard Enzo Bishop Ines Bishop Nathan Brennan Dylan Carolan 

Elliot Carter Sean Carter Samara Clements Will Davey Luke Flavelle Bailey Hume 

Thomas Jones Riley Palmer Chad Polla-Mounter Emma Polla-Mounter Tyee Smith Libby Waddell 

Jack Walsh Keely Walsh Rachel Walsh   
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MEMBERSHIP CATEGORY SUMMARY… 
 

CATEGORY MALES FEMALES TOTAL 

Honorary/Other 4 4 8 

Active Junior 19 14 33 

Active Senior 61 25 86 

Reserve Active 5 1 6 

Life Member 17 3 20 

Long Service 1 - 1 

Award 20 14 34 

Associate 50 63 113 

Active Cadet 7 6 13 

Nippers 62 51 113 

TOTALS 246 181 427 

 

10 YEAR MEMBERSHIP COMPARISON… 
Total Membership Comparison 
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CATEGORY 2006/07 2007/08 2008/09 2009/10 2010/11 2011/12 2012/13 2013/14 2014/15 2015/16 

Nippers 129 150 149 124 129 130 123 84 106 113 

Cadets 7 9 12 13 18 21 28 24 16 13 

Juniors 14 9 17 20 23 24 18 17 18 33 

Seniors 60 55 82 68 74 64 73 75 79 86 

Award 37 32 30 35 44 42 36 27 27 34 

Reserve 5 4 6 7 8 7 6 5 5 6 

Other 160 183 227 169 176 175 161 139 143 142 

TOTALS 412 442 523 436 472 463 445 371 394 427 
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TEAM MANAGER… 
 

What a great season it was for our Marcoola competitors. This year we started off with the Hervey 
Bay Masters and had a great team who came back with a few medals. I thank Rob McGregor for his 
support in putting the team together with the help of Dave as well as everyone else involved. 

Our Juniors put in their best efforts showing strength and courage over the entire season. Well done 
juniors! 

Our Masters once again came together for the State Titles and Aussie Titles representing this proud 
Club with great results and plenty of energy pushing beyond their gifted limits. 

The 2016 – 2017 season is fast approaching so let’s pull together once again and have a great 
sporting time. 

 

Lachlan Maltman 

 
OFFICIALS & COACHES… 
 

Our sincere thanks is extended to our dedicated team of Accredited Coaches and Officials for 
volunteering their time to train our members and officiate at the many surf sports carnivals on offer 
to our members.  

 

MEMBER ACCREDITATION  

Scott Waddell Surf Coach Level 1 

Trina Smith  Surf Sports – Junior Official  

Jim Hammond Surf Sports – Junior Official 

Scott Whittome Surf Sports – Junior Official 

Susan Johnson Surf Sports – Junior Official 

Rob McGregor Surf Sports – Junior Official 

Tracey Blackstone Surf Official Level 1 

Vicki Brennan Surf Official Level 1 

Susan Walsh Surf Official Level 1 

Peter Roulston Surf Official Level 2 

Garry Scotney Surf Official Level 2 

Denis Mathison Surf Official Level 3 
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SENIOR SURF SPORTS RESULTS… 
 

AUSTRALIA SURF LIFESAVING CHAMPIONSHIPS - 2016 

Competitor Event Placing 

Yuri Kriel 35-39 Beach Flags 7th 

Yuri Kriel 35-39 2km Beach Run 8th 

Aaron DiIanni 30-34 Beach Sprint 5th 

Aaron DiIanni 30-34 Beach Flags 5th 

Geoff Jeffcoat 40-44 Beach Flags 4th 

Lachlan Maltman 40-44 Beach Flags 6th 

Rob Jenkins 55-59 Beach Flags 7th 

Rob Jenkins 55-59 Beach Sprint 5th 

Richard Phillips 50-54 2km Beach Run 14th 

Aaron DiIanni, Geoff Jeffcoat, Yuri Kriel, Lachlan Maltman 140 yrs Beach Relay 5th 

Keely Walsh U14 2km Beach Run 9th 

Olivia Flavelle U14 Surfboard Riding 5th 

 

STATE LIFESAVING CHAMPIONSHIPS - 2016 

COMPETITOR EVENT PLACING 

Aaron DiIanni 30-34 Beach Sprint 3rd 

Aaron DiIanni 30-34 Beach Flags 1st 

Lachlan Maltman 40-44 Beach Flags 6th 

Lachlan Maltman 40-44 Beach Sprint 6th 

Lachlan Maltman 40-44 Rescue Tube 3rd 

Scott Savimaki 45-49 Beach Sprint 5th 

Owen Small 40-44 Rescue Tube 4th 

Rob Jenkins 55-59 Beach Flags 3rd 

Rob Jenkins 55-59 Beach Sprint 2nd 
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BUILDING COMMITTEE… 
 

The Building Committee have been active again this season upgrading the facilities of the 
club for the benefit of members and guests: 

1. Main Entrance Awning: the new awning was installed to provide shelter to our front 

entrance stairs and ramp. This project included the provision of much needed 

additional lighting and replacement of the entry CCTV camera. At time of writing, 

works are underway to upgrade the garden bed under the awning and to provide a 

bench seat also – a nice amenity for people to sit and wait for our courtesy bus. 

 

2. Bike Rack: a larger capacity, stylish bike rack has been installed adjacent to the main 

entrance.  

 

3. Solar System: The Building Committee were successful (after three applications!) to 

secure a grant for $35,000 to be put towards the installation of a 30kW solar system. 

The system was installed in early April, with approximately 60% of the roof panels 

installed on the western facing roof and 40% on the eastern facing roof. The club is 

hoping to see energy savings of approximately 10% per month from this installation. 

 

4. Power Factor Correction: The Building Committee again have looked at ways to 

reduce the monthly electricity bills of the club and have installed a Power Factor 

Correction unit, attached to our main switchboard. The PFC unit improves the 

efficiency of the electrical requirements of the building and will reduce our demand 

component of the monthly bills. Part of this project included the upgrade of the 

ventilation to the main switch room also. 

 

5. Roller Doors – new roller doors have been fitted to replace the rusting roller doors to 

the First Aid Room and Gear Shed. 

I would like to thank the Building Committee once again for their efforts throughout the 
year. In particular, George Hanson has been very much the drive behind these projects. His 
support is very much appreciated. 

 

 
Richard Phillips 
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COMMUNICATION OFFICER… 
 

Another season has finished and my experienced team of Radio Operators have grown another 
year older and wiser.  All our operators have done an excellent job by ensuring all of our patrols 

were covered. 
 

We are an important part of the patrol teams, keeping the Patrol Captain fully informed of what is 
happening from our observation point. Many lives have been saved by the quick reaction of radio 
operators in keeping the patrol fully informed of anything out of the ordinary. 
 

Well done and congratulations to all the new operators who have joined us and obtained other 

awards during the season; Lyn Barnard, Peter Barnard, Rhonda Wheeler, Graeme Wheeler, Lyn 

Cotter, Cecily Messer and Ray Lewin.  Ray has since left due to work commitments. 

 
Congratulations to Allan Davidson who has won the Radio Operator of the Year Award. Allan   has 
assisted me on a number of occasions to help overcome safety problems with the radio tower. 

 

The latest project was to secure all corner posts and railing to posts with aluminium angle and all 
battens were each secured top and bottom with stainless steel screws. Allan also took control 

during my absences (and for those who really want to know - Allan now knows how to use a 
broom!) 
 

Special mention must be given to the following Radio Operators - William (BJ) Lawson, Jim 
Goldston, Shirley Davidson, Allan Davidson and Kerry Glover who volunteered their time on 

Christmas Day. BJ has been volunteering on Christmas Day for as long as I can remember. Shirley, 

Jim, Kerry and Allan are always there during the season to assist with short notice swaps and patrol 
changes. 
 

Overall the 2015/16 season went well. Our beach has been building up again around the tower and 

north and south dunes too. Our communication equipment is plentiful and in very good condition 

to lead us into next season. 
 
I would like very much to thank Lyn and Geoff for all their assistance and advice to myself and 
radio operators.  

 

Look forward to seeing you all on the beach for 2016/17 season. 
 
 
Noel Messer 
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AWARD PRESENTATIONS… 

 

CLUB CHAMPIONS  

Masters Male Champion Yuri Kriel  

Masters Female Champion Amanda Janssen  

Senior Male Champion Luke Flavelle 

Junior Male Champion Dylan Carolan  

Cadet Male Champion Nathan Brennan 

Cadet Female Champion Keely Walsh  

LIFESAVING  

Cadet Lifesaver of the Year U15 Emma Polla-Mounter 

Junior Lifesaver of the Year U18 Riley Palmer & Luke Flavelle 

Lifesaver of the Year Rebecca Polla-Mounter 

Radio Operators Award Allan Davidson 

AWARDS OF EXCELLENCE  

Volunteer of the Year (Fiona Simpson)  Marty Frost 

Karyn Buckley “Vigilance & Service” Award Peter Roulston 

Meritorious Award for Club Service George Hanson 

Champion Patrol:  Patrol 4 
 
 

Ashley Davey (PC) Dylan Carolan 

Darren Polla-Mounter (VPC) Luke Flavelle 

Nicole Brown Riley Palmer  

Jacqui Otto  Chad Polla-Mounter 

Rebecca Polla-Mounter Tyee Smith  

Will Davey Jessica Cowling  

Andrew Palmer Geoff Jeffcoat 

John Siemon Emma Polla-Mounter 

Brennan Carolan Jim Goldston  

Olivia Flavelle  

OTHER AWARDS  

Most Popular Member Scott Waddell 

SLSQ RECOGNITION  

3 years consecutive on the Executive 
Committee (Club Captain) 
 
Assessor Service:  Bronze – 15 year consecutive 
as an Assessor 
 
Patrol Captain:  5 years consecutive service  
 
 
100% Patrol Attendance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In excess of 100 hours patrol 
 

Geoff Jeffcoat 
 
 
Amanda Janssen 
 
 
Geoff Jeffcoat  
Tiff DiIanni 
 
Jack Walsh 
Peter Allan 
Bailey Hume 
Melissa Jeffreys 
William ‘BJ’ Lawson 
Lachlan Maltman 
Ray McPaul 
Raelee Milne 
 
Geoff Jeffcoat:  126.5 
Rob Jenkins:  131.5 
Peter Roulston: 148.25 
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ANNUAL DOORKNOCK… 

 

Collecting money is never an easy feat but the members that turned up to rattle tins and knock on 
doors managed to collect a TOTAL OF $3146.00  
 
The Annual Doorknock continues to be a major fundraiser for the Club.  An extra big thank you is 
extended to all those members and their families who attended, collected and / or donated.  

 

COLLECTORS & SUPPORT MEMBER DONATIONS  

Shane & Jill Hamilton  Angela Henderson  

Dave & Peta McLean  Ramsay Family  

Brennan & Dylan Carolan  Noel Loaney  

Rebecca, Chad & Emma Polla-Mounter Cowling Family  

Sean & Elliot Carter  Trevor & Jude Allsopp 

Sue & Keeley Walsh  Thomas Jones  

Kerri, Isaac & Libby Waddell Mitch Fenton  

Tyee & Keira Smith  Alford Family 

Tiffany Di Ianni Brennan Family  

Luke Flavelle  Bowers Family  

Lyn Mathison  Denis Mathison  

Amanda Janssen  Harvey Bay Masters Competitors:  Richard Phillips, 
Lachlan Maltman, Scott Waddell, Rob McGregor, Mark 
Humphris, Geoff Jeffcoat, Darren Polla-Mounter, Joe 
Mancini, Drew Palmer, Ray McPaul, Mark Schriber, 
John Callanan 

 

VALE… 

Our deepest respect is extended to all Club members who suffered bereavements in their families 
during the year, some we knew about some we did not.  Please accept our deepest feelings of 
respect and sympathy on your loss. 

 
 
 

MAY THEY REST IN PEACE 



 

Marcoola SLSC Annual Report – 2015-2016 

 

NATIONAL SERVICE MEDALS… 
 

The National Medal was established by the Commonwealth of Australia in 1975 as one of the 
original elements of the distinctive Australian system of honours and awards. The medal recognises 
long service in organisations that protect life and property at some risk to their members. The 
National Medal is available to Surf Life Saving Australia volunteers and employees who have eligible 
and proficient service with a minimum of 30 hours each year for a minimum period of 15 years 
 
Congratulations to following long serving members that were 
recognised for their contribution to Marcoola SLSC & Surf Life Saving 
with an SLSA National Medal:  Peter Allan, Trevor Allsopp, Bruce 
Claydon, Brian Goulding, Angela Henderson, Lyn Hourn, Mark 
Humphris, Cecily Messer, David McLean, Peter Roulston, Lee Summers 
& Peter Ward an outstanding achievement.  
 

 
BITS ‘N’ PIECES… 
 

NEW CLUB BABIES 2015-16 SEASON  
To Byron & Lauren Mills a girl (Edie Adele born 14/2/16) 
 

MEMBERS HOLDING SUNSHINE COAST BRANCH OR SLSQ POSITIONS IN 2015-16: 
Dave McLean:   Sunshine Coast Branch Councillor 
Brian Goulding:   SLSQ Duty Officer Advisor 
Amanda Janssen:  Sunshine Coast Branch – Club Supervisor 
Geoff Jeffcoat:   SLSQ IRB Assistant TACO 
    IRB Lifesaving Panel 
Denis Mathison: Sunshine Coast Branch Selector & Surf Sports Selection Committee  

Branch BOSS Committee accredited Official 
SLSQ Officials Advisor & Officials Advisory Panel 
SLSQ Deputy Surf Sports Officer  
SLSQ Officials & Assessors Finance Committee 

 

MEMBERS AWARDED LIFE MEMBERSHIP OF SLSQ SUNSHINE COAST BRANCH 
Brian Goulding 
 

ATTENDEES AT THE SUNSHINE COAST BRANCH DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM U15 - 2016 
Nate Brennan, Keeley Walsh, Max Blackstone, Olivia Flavelle 
 

ATTENDEES AT THE STATE YOUTH CAMP U15-U17 2016 
Luke Flavelle 

 

Member’s present at the Club Annual Dinner 
receiving their SLSA National Medal 



 

Marcoola SLSC Annual Report – 2015-2016 

 

CHRISTMAS DAY PATROL 2015… 

 
 
 
 
 
The Club would like to extend its sincere appreciation to 
the following members for volunteering for patrol duties on 
Christmas Day:  
 

  

Ross Pike Cecily Messer  Jude Allsopp Rob Kneebone  

William Dale  Peter Dale  Ben Allsopp Trev Allsopp 

Chad Polla-Mounter  Geoff Jeffcoat  Muri de Paula  Shirley Davidson  

Rebecca Polla-Mounter Justin Pettett  Ines Bishop  Rob Jenkins  

Emma Polla-Mounter  William BJ Lawson  Scott Savimaki Jim Goldston  

Darren Polla-Mounter  Allan Davidson  Joe Mancini  

Luke Flavelle Marty Frost  Kerry Glover  

 

CLUB SERVICE AWARDS… 
 
5 YEAR SERVICE  10 YEAR SERVICE 15 YEAR SERVICE 25 YEAR SERVICE 

Jim Goldston Aaron Di Ianni Allan Davidson John Callanan 

Scott Blackstone  Tiffany Di Ianni Shirley Davidson Tim Taylor 

Jim Cole Warren Chambers  Frakie Macskimin Sue Walsh 

Rob Jenkins  Ben Claydon Mark Schreiber  

Yuri Kriel     

Jim Mulheran    

Joy Sands    

Mark Van Heeckeren    

35 YEAR SERVICE 40 YEAR SERVICE 45 YEAR SERVICE 
 

Lyn Mathison  David McLean Bruce Claydon 
 

Denis Mathison     
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EMERGENCY RESPONSE GROUP… 

 

Marcoola SLSC ERG members had another relatively quiet year on the Sunshine Coast as part of SLSQ’s 24 Hour Emergency 
Response Group. This year 106 calls have been received by the Sunshine Coast for emergency assistance from Police, Fire, 
Ambulance and other agencies. This is an increase of 30% on the previous year. The calls listed here for Marcoola are over 
and above our normal patrol incidents. Our members have shown their value and benefit in such emergencies on land and 
not just in the surf. Many of our members have again offered their assistance and been on call both within our area and 
outside our club and district.  
 
September we were tasked along with Mooloolaba and Maroochydore Surf Club ERG’s to help locate a missing ski paddler 
from Maroochydore in strong seas and very windy conditions. LS46 was also tasked to assist. Members Darren & Bec Polla-
Mounter, Dave McLean and Geoff Jeffcoat conducted a shoreline search and located the missing paddler around 7pm in 
darkness some kilometres north of his intended position. He had been knocked off his ski at Mooloolaba and lost his 
paddle and had been paddling with his arms for over 2 hrs to try and reach shore in the tricky conditions. The strong 
northerly sweep pushed him past his return location and he was returned to his very relieved partner and waiting police.    
 
October saw members tasked by QPS, Water Police and the Dog Squad to assist with a late night search for a missing 13 YO 
male. A beach search was conducted from the Maroochy River mouth to Pt Arkwright. We were then asked to conduct a 
search of the bike track from Yaroomba to the Surf Club. Upon notifying Water Police of the nil results of the search 
members Dave McLean and Byron Mills were then requested to take up with Police at Twin Waters and assist POLAIR 
searching bushland around Twin Waters Resort with our ATV. Police called the search off early the next morning and 
requested our crews as well as SLSQ Lifesaving Helicopter LS46 to continue the search the following day. Fortunately the 
boy was located safe and well at 7am the next morning. This month also saw off duty member Melanie Ahtoon who had 
only just completed her SRC course assist with a drowning after hours at Alexandra Headlands.  
 
Late in October we received a call from QAS Comms for assistance needed with a male who had fallen off Pincushion onto 
rocks below. Members Dave McLean and Aaron Di Ianni attended via road to meet QAS whilst members Darren Polla-
Mounter and Geoff Jeffcoat attended via the beach. Marcoola mobile 2 picked up paramedics on beach and took them to 
the patient who was in an altered state of consciousness and had lacerations and back pain. The patient was treated on 
scene until QAS arrived and requested the Careflight Helicopter to airlift the man to hospital. Additional assistance was 
sought from Mudjimba SLSC Members and Brian Goulding to assist secure the landing area. The patient was airlifted to 
Nambour Hospital and released the next morning.                                    .  
 
December saw an early morning call from Police requesting assistance with a Jet Ski washed up on the beach. Initial fears 
were for someone missing but police enquiries found that the Jet Ski had been moored to the back of a boat on Moreton 
Island but it had come adrift and washed up onto our beach. Members Bruce and Ben Claydon and Aaron Di Ianni were 
tasked to help recover the ski and move it above high tide mark. The ski was secured until one very grateful owner could 
come and collect it and he left the boys a carton as a token of his appreciation. Christmas Day & Boxing Day saw our Duty 
Officers on call for a person gone missing in the Noosa River. The man was found deceased 2 days after Xmas. 
 
January Marcoola Duty Officers received a call from Police at midnight requesting assistance for a person who had entered 
the water after trying to evade Police. A major search was organised by our DO’s with Noosa members and Police which 
failed to locate the man. He was subsequently located some weeks later by police and arrested. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
The above call outs are a timely reminder of the inherent dangers of the ocean and of our need for Vigilance and Service at 
all times. We commend our members who go above and beyond their normal call of duty to provide this value added 
assistance and lifesaving service for Surf Life Saving Qld and the general public. 
 
 
David McLean & Brian Goulding 

Marcoola SLSC Emergency Response Group & Careflight 
Rescue Helicopter on scene at Pin Cushion.  
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JUNIOR ACTIVITIES EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
2015/2016 SEASON… 
CHAIRMAN Rob McGregor 
DEPUTY CHAIRMAN                   Martin Frost 
SECRETARY Karen Menzel 
REGISTRAR Alaina Schmidt  
TEAM MANAGER                        Nicole Brown & Cheryl Rice 

 

JUNIOR ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE 
NOMINATIONS 2016/17 SEASON… 
 

NOMINATIONS RECEIVED   POSITIONS NOT FILLED  

Chairman    MARTIN FROST Deputy Chairman                                  
Secretary KAREN MENZEL Assist. Registrar 
Registrar NATALIE FROST  Education Officer 
Chief Water Safety Officer             ASHLEY DAVEY  Carnival Nomination Officer  
Swim Coach   SCOTT WADDELL                                        Team Manager U11-U14 
Clothing Co-Ordinator ALAINA SCHMIDT             Asst. Team Manager U8 – U10 
  Gear Steward 

  Publicity/Fundraising                                                  

  B.B.Q. Co-Ordinator 

  Flag Coach                                           

  Sprint Coach 

  Surfboard Riding Coach 

  March Past Coach 

  Board Coach 

  Asst. Swim Coach                                    

  Assistant Clothing Co-Ordinator 

  Awards & Photography Co-Ordinator 

  Raffle Co-Ordinator        

  Officials Liaison                                

   
                                            

AGE MANAGERS 2016/2017 SEASON… 

 

 AGE MANAGER  ASSISTANT 

UNDER 8  Not filled                                    Not filled                                    

UNDER 9  Mark Gurry                   Dan Quilty 

UNDER 10  Andrew Linthorne                Not filled     

UNDER 11 Not filled                                           Susy Johnson               

UNDER 12  Andrew Cullity                             James Rice 

UNDER 13  Kerrie Waddell                   Not filled                        

UNDER 14  Robbie Koch Not filled    
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JUNIOR ACTIVITIES CHAIRMAN… 
 

The 2015/16 Nipper season was another great one for Marcoola.  In spite of unpredictable weather and surf 
conditions, particularly after Christmas, our kids greatly improved in their confidence and surf skills, had fun 
doing it, and we had some fun and some great results at carnivals. Seven of our under 14’s earned their SRC 
and 12 nipper parents earned their SRC or Bronze adding to our patrol numbers. 

The Nipper community is 100% volunteers and is the breeding ground for our future lifesavers. In this report I 
would like to reflect on some of the many highlights and thank a great number of people. 

We had a great start to the year, numbers were up, weather and surf was good and we welcomed many new 
families. Thanks to Deputy Chairman Marty Frost for his enthusiasm and efforts all year.  The promotion and 
marketing in the lead up to the sign on helped boost our numbers and attract some great new families. 

Our wide eyed under 8’s started the year keen but cautious, and the transformation over the season was 
amazing and awesome to watch. By the end of the season they were keen, confident and couldn’t wait to get 
into the surf. Thanks to Age Managers Mark Gurry and Cathy Brierley for your great job in guiding our 
youngest crew. 

One of our biggest groups, the mighty minions, our under 9’s, had another great year, massively improving 
their confidence and skills in the surf and having a whole lot of fun doing it. An absolute pleasure to watch 
their progress and thanks to their fearless leader, Age Manager Andrew Linthorne for a huge effort in keeping 
this enthusiastic bunch on track each week. 

The mighty under 10’s grew in size and numbers this year and thanks to Susy Johnson for keeping this 
energetic bunch organised and pointing in the right direction. Some great surf and beach skills in this crew and 
looking forward to seeing them in the competitive carnivals next year. 

Thanks also to Age Managers Andy Cullity and Jamie Rice for guiding our biggest group – the mighty red 
capped under 11’s. The surf skill of this crew have developed so much in the last few years and they are a 
pleasure to watch tearing through the surf and  up the beach. 

The under 12’s and 13’s often trained together this year and are awesome to watch. Their confidence and 
competence in the water and on the beach is sensational and we look forward to watching this crew become 
lifesavers in the next few years. Thanks heaps to Age Managers Kerrie Waddell and Robbie Koch for your 
continuing guidance with these groups. 

To our under 14’s lead by Age Managers Scott Blackstone and Sue Walsh, congratulations on a great season 
and a fond farewell from Nippers from all of us. It is great to see you now as part of our patrol teams, which 
ultimately is one of the major aims of Nippers. Well done Max Blackstone, Nate Brennan, Keeley Walsh, Olivia 
Flavelle, Will Davey, Luc Van Meurs and Enzo Bishop for gaining your SRC. I would like to thank you all for your 
leadership to the rest of Nippers and for your massive contribution to water safety when we needed it. 

We had a great year at carnivals as well – refer to the Team Managers Report for all results.  

We took 12 kids to the State Titles at North Burleigh and they were a credit to their club and their families. 
Congratulations to Corey Stevens, Bailey Koch, Jacob Brennan, Max Blackstone, Keira Smith, Georgia Kapolos, 
Keely Walsh, Zoe Kapolos, Jazmin-Lea Rice, Sam Harris, Nathan Brennan and Taylor Flavelle.   Thanks to all the 
parents who chaperoned the kids and helped out at the carnival. 

There are many people to thank and I know I will miss some, so to everyone involved in any way this year, 
parents, nippers, committee and others a big thank you. 
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To the regular Sunday morning “engine room” - 

Firstly the BBQ Crew. Thanks to our dual BBQ coordinators Elaine Cowan and Kate Kapolos and Head Chef Paul 
Denman for a great job in keeping us all well fed every Sunday. Thank you to everyone who did a turn this 
year, and there were many parents and nippers – thank you all. 

To our acting registrar, Alaina Schmidt, thanks again for keeping all that paperwork flowing. Thanks also to Nat 
Frost (Uniforms) and Kerrie Waddell for your help and experience on the uniform side. Thanks also to Tjitske 
Linthorne for your regular help with the canteen and elsewhere. 

A huge thanks also Lyn Mathison our Club Administrator and Amanda Jansen , our Assistant Administrator, 
who process the huge amount of paperwork involved with Nippers and makes sure we get everything done on 
time in the right way –  thanks (again) Lyn.  

Special thanks too to Marty Frost (Vice Chairman) and Karen Menzel (Secretary) who together with myself 
make up the Junior Activities Executive Committee. Marty filled in for me on many occasions and I am very 
pleased to see him stepping into the Chairman’s role next season. Nippers is in good hands. Special thanks to 
Karen for getting the Newsletter out each week. 

To our coaches Scott Waddell (Swim), Luke Simpson (Boards), Lance Flavelle (Surfing), and Lachlan Maltman 
(Flags), well done and thank you. Our kids continued skills and confidence development and great carnival 
results is a result of and a credit to your efforts. We are on the lookout for new coaches for next season, 
particularly sprints and flags. If you are interested, even in assisting, please let us know. 

To all of our water safety crew (refer list elsewhere in the annual report) led by Chief Water Safety Officer Ash 
Davey, a big thanks. Remember we need one qualified water safety officer for every 5 kids in the water. 
Without these valuable people we cannot get Nippers in the water. A special thanks to our under 14’s and 
under 15’s, who provided a big part of water safety this year. Thanks all, and anyone interested in joining this 
crew please let myself, Marty or Ash know. 

Without officials on carnival days, our kids cannot compete. We need 1 official for every 10 kids competing and 
our thanks and gratitude to our great officials, we are extremely lucky to have some very “experienced” 
officials in Denis Mathison and Garry Scotney who make this easier for us. These guys don’t have kids in 
nippers (and haven’t for a long time) which makes their volunteering even more worthy of a HUGE – thank 
you. To our other officials this year, also a big thank you;  Sue Walsh, Tracey Blackstone, Vicki Brennan, Susy 
Johnson, Trina Smith, Jim Hammond, Rob McGregor, Scott Whittome – a great effort. 

Every Wednesday night we run a nipper raffle at the club, the proceeds of which make up a substantial chunk 
of our budget. Thank you to all our raffle sponsors and thanks also to our ticket sellers this year – we 
appreciate the efforts and support. 

To all the parents thank you for getting up early and getting involved. Once again, thanks to everyone involved 
in Marcoola nippers for making season 2015/16 a great success. Enjoy the winter and we’ll see you in 
September. 

 

Rob McGregor 
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JUNIOR AWARDS GAINED… 
AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

Surf Aware One Jayda Allen 

Surf Aware One Andrew Austin 

Surf Aware One Lisa Austin 

Surf Aware One Emma Bray 

Surf Aware One Darcy Evans 

Surf Aware One Dylan Goodwin 

Surf Aware One Zack Gurry 

Surf Aware One Matilda Hammond 

Surf Aware One Madison Hartley 

Surf Aware One Jackson Herron 

Surf Aware One Teagan Jeffcoat 

Surf Aware One Eden Mullett 

Surf Aware One Liam Munt 

Surf Aware One Zahlia Pratt 

Surf Aware One Noah Quilty 

Surf Aware One Xanthe Whittome 

Surf Aware One Ke'ale Williams 

Surf Aware One Ava Wilson 

Surf Aware One Oceah Wulf 

Surf Aware Two Kobi Adsett 

Surf Aware Two Manni Battisson 

Surf Aware Two Talen Brath 

Surf Aware Two Lauren Chalk 

Surf Aware Two Finlay Cleaver 

Surf Aware Two Harrison Cooper 

Surf Aware Two Charlotte Denman 

Surf Aware Two Max Derwin 

Surf Aware Two Natasha Hammond 

Surf Aware Two James Kapolos 

Surf Aware Two Harper Linthorne 

Surf Aware Two Rocco Mancini 

Surf Aware Two Taylor Mancini 

Surf Aware Two Matilda Mason 

Surf Aware Two Lily Rice 

Surf Aware Two Joseph Simpson 

Surf Aware Two Summer Van Der Helm 

Surf Aware Two Mikenzie Wagner 

Surf Safe One Kurt Barnard 

Surf Safe One James Cooper 

Surf Safe One Oscar Evans 

Surf Safe One Ava Filmer 

Surf Safe One Sascha Gantschnigg 

Surf Safe One Kaleb Glover 

Surf Safe One Laykin Hartley 

Surf Safe One Harry Hickey 

Surf Safe One Molly Hickey 

Surf Safe One Em-jay Jeffcoat 

Surf Safe One Jasmin Jobson 

Surf Safe One Baden Johnson 
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JUNIOR AWARDS GAINED… 
AWARD NAME FIRST NAME SURNAME 

Surf Safe One Byron Jones 

Surf Safe One Hunter Nicholson 

Surf Safe One Sean Pettett 

Surf Safe One Jay Smith 

Surf Safe One Zoe Smitz 

Surf Safe One Jai Williams 

Surf Safe One Shasta Wulf 

Surf Safe Two Emily Akeroyd 

Surf Safe Two Aaron Barnard 

Surf Safe Two Mischa Battisson 

Surf Safe Two Daniel Bray 

Surf Safe Two Elliot Chapman 

Surf Safe Two Tysunn Clayton 

Surf Safe Two Alice Cullity 

Surf Safe Two Charlotte Davey 

Surf Safe Two Zac Diekman 

Surf Safe Two Claudia Frost 

Surf Safe Two Samuel Harris 

Surf Safe Two Lilly Herron 

Surf Safe Two Tom Holden 

Surf Safe Two Saxon Jeffcoat 

Surf Safe Two Zoe Kapolos 

Surf Safe Two Gabriella Mancini 

Surf Safe Two Charlie Ninnes 

Surf Safe Two Jordan Priddle 

Surf Safe Two Jazmin-lea Rice 

Surf Safe Two Thomas Simpson 

Surf Smart One Jacob Brennan 

Surf Smart One Matthew Chirico 

Surf Smart One Jena Filmer 

Surf Smart One Taylor Flavelle 

Surf Smart One Aidan Gantschnigg 

Surf Smart One Ilijah Glover 

Surf Smart One Greta Gowen 

Surf Smart One Georgia Kapolos 

Surf Smart One Harmony Linthorne 

Surf Smart One Harry Pettett 

Surf Smart One Emma Smitz 

Surf Smart One Ashleigh Van Meurs 

Surf Smart One Isaac Waddell 

Surf Smart One Ethan Williams 

Surf Smart Two Cameron Chalk 

Surf Smart Two Isaac Jones 

Surf Smart Two Bailey Koch 

Surf Smart Two Anton Nugent 

Surf Smart Two Joshua Palmer 

Surf Smart Two Hosanna Parenty 

Surf Smart Two Georgia Ryan 

Surf Smart Two Keira Smith 

Surf Smart Two Corey Stevens 
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      MARCOOLA SURF LIFE SAVING  
    SUPPORTERS CLUB INC. 
 

 
 

NOTICE OF MEETING 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the Marcoola Surf Life Saving Supporters 
Club Inc. will be held on 

 
SATURDAY 9th JULY 2016 at 3.00PM SHARP  

 
Peter Ward  

Hon. Secretary 
 

 

AGENDA  
1. Attendance and Apologies  
2. Confirmation of 2014/2015 AGM Minutes 
3. Adoption of Annual Report  
4. Election of Officers season 2016/2017 
5. Notices of Motion (if any)  
6. General Business   
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    MARCOOLA SURF LIFE SAVING  
   SUPPORTERS CLUB INC. 
 

 

23ND ANNUAL REPORT 2015/2016 
 

 
PRESIDENT:   Craig Hunter-Smith  
 
VICE PRESIDENT:  Peter Roulston  
 
SECRETARY:   Peter Ward  
 
TREASURER:   David McLean  
 
COMMITTEE:   George Hanson  
    Richard Phillips  
    Ian Hunter  
 
OPERATIONS MANAGER: Cameron Meninga  
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SUPPORTERS CLUB PRESIDENT… 
 

It is pleasing to report that the Supporters Club has this year contributed $500,000 in cash to the Surf 
Club, an increase of $100,000 from the previous year. The result reflects the very good efforts of the staff 
and management during the year, particularly in the bistro. The first quarter of the year saw a decreased 
performance in the bar and the bistro but with increased gaming the Supporters Club was able to meet 
the budget for this quarter and with a very commendable effort for the remainder of the year produce a 
strong result. Marcoola Supporters Club continues to be recognised as a community family destination 
and continues to be the main financial support to enable the Surf Club to perform its core function. 

Many thanks must go to the Australia Day committee as the Marcoola Rocks function again proved to be 
a resounding success. The event in now firmly accepted as a major attraction and hopefully with the 
support of our local community we will continue to build on this success. 

Gaming has seen a good increase in revenue and the Marcoola club continues to be rated highly within 
our region. As is usual a gaming audit was performed by the State government with all items adhered to. 
Three new machines were purchased during the year and together with the upgrade of various games 
the returns are proving to be the best performance we have received for the last five years. The Belt and 
Reel bistro is regarded as one of the best dining options in our extended community providing quality 
food at good prices. The quality and presentation of the food is outstanding and congratulations must go 
to Chef Jason and his team.  The front of house continues to get excellent reports on their friendly and 
efficient service. The Bar continues to be the focal point of the Club and the staff are always excellent in 
their service delivery. Congratulations to the team for providing the family friendly service Marcoola SLSC 
is renowned for. 

Thanks must go to Cameron Meninga for his management of the operations. The results of his 
management are clearly obvious and hopefully with the Supporters Club will continue to develop as the 
central community hub. 

I would like to thank the committee for the giving of their time over the past year. The committee 
comprise long standing members Dave MacLean, Tommy Roulston, Peter Ward, George Hanson, Ian 
Hunter and Richard Phillips. The meetings have always been congenial and progressive and it is important 
that we are continue to look over the horizon and continue to develop our Club to meet the community 
needs. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the major sponsors of the Supporters Club who with 
their generosity make donations for the benefit of our Surf Club and support and sponsor our Club and all 
events. We truly appreciate your financial support and without your dedication and support our Club 
could not be where it is today. Thank you one and all business partners and sponsors.  
 
Finally thanks to all the patrons who have supported the club over the past year. We hope that you 
continue to support the Marcoola Surf Club as we intend to continue to provide the same efficient and 
friendly service with our current and upgraded facilities for many years to come. 

From the committee, management and staff we look forward to seeing you at the club during the 
upcoming year. 

 

 

Craig Hunter-Smith 
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OPERATIONS MANAGER… 
This is my first Club Managers Report for the Marcoola Surf Life Saving Supporters Club.  It is a 
privilege to present this report for the fiscal year 15/16.  As I write this I am currently in my 11th 
month at the Club.  I have been made to feel welcome by everyone and have received assistance 
from all quarters without hesitation. It is uplifting to be involved with people that truly have their 
hearts and mind fully engaged in the betterment of the Club.  
 
As you may have already ascertained from the financial reports presented, the Club has seen growth 
in net income in all departments.  This has resulted in a record donation to the Surf Lifesaving Club.  
We have achieve a lot this year, however we will not be resting on our laurels.  We have a firm eye 
on the future and have renewed our pledge to continue the Club’s success.   
 
I would like to thank the Committee of the Supporters Club for their ongoing support and dedication 
to make the Club the best it can be. To the steadfast patrolling members of the Club, we salute you 
and your efforts throughout the season.  We can all agree that you have done a magnificent job 
keeping our beach safe.   A big thank you to Lyn Mathison, who coached and guided me through 
many tribulations. The entire Marcoola Surf Club team I owe a great debt. Thank you for your hard 
work and patience. A massive thank you to Kerri Smith, who in her own words taught me everything 
I know.  Jason & Matt our trusted Chefs who have worked tirelessly preparing all your favourite 
meals.   
 
Second to last, I would like to acknowledge my predecessor David Orchard, he has left us with a 
better Club then when he started and a fantastic platform to propel the Club forward well into the 
future. Lastly, to our Supporter Club Members who support us day in and day out.  We appreciate 
your patronage and I hope to see you again soon.   
 

 

Cameron Meninga 
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SUPPORTERS CLUB TREASURER… 
 
This has been a successful year for our Supporters Club with record donations sent to the Surf Club to service 
our lifesaving aims on our beach. The $500,000 donation is certainly a milestone and the best we have ever 
been able to achieve. A great effort by our new Manager Cameron Meninga and our staff to achieve such a 
profit. Final figures show $500,000.00 in Cash donations down to our Surf Life Saving Club along with 
$16,091.00 in Plant & Equipment and $2,688 added to Loan account being a total of $518,959. The Cash 
donations are an increase of 25% over last year and these funds allow our Surf Life Saving Club to continue its 
vital rescue service on the beach and hopefully expand it to those areas not currently being serviced. The 
increases have allowed our loan to be paid down next to nothing and have allowed for investment in areas not 
previously able to be done due to funding. 

The “Sid & Val Hillier Function Room” is available for hire for members, guests and businesses. It has yet to 
reach its full potential and we are working on ways to increase patronage amongst some stiff local 
competition. 

Our audits have been completed and we have compared well against our competitors and other service 
providers. Thanks to Cameron and his team for keeping an eye on the expenditure and ensuring we have 
complied with all the statutory requirements. Our bar revenue was down marginally on last year, Bistro was up 
11%, Gaming up 7% and Keno up nearly 20%.  Our Bar GP is up slightly to 60.1% is slightly above the industry 
standard.  
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A continuing review of our gaming machines to keep them up to date with several game changes and the 
introduction of new “Lightning Link” games and jackpots and new machines with the latest technology has our 
gaming operations performing well. We are planning some renovations to the gaming room as it has not been 
updated since inception back in 1993. 
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We now have the venue, the view a new lift and a facility with great service to capitalise on it. The function 
rooms are available for active members to hire out as well as Supporters if required and you will be sure to be 
looked after. The Active Lifesaver Discount and Points reward system and Social member discounts apply and 
we urge you to take advantage of these initiatives offered by the club to reward those members that provide 
our vital lifesaving service as well as our social members. 

Membership subscriptions are up on last years figures and I would like to express a special thanks to all of our 
staff who have worked diligently during the year to help us achieve all of these results. Special mention to 
Marg Claydon and Helen Jarman who both clock up 10 years Long Service this year. Thanks ladies and well 
done. 

My thanks also go to the committee that I have worked with upstairs, Craig Hunter-Smith, George Hanson, 
Peter Ward, Richard Phillips, Peter Roulston, Ian Hunter together with Cameron Meninga & Kerri Smith. These 
guys put in a lot of voluntary hours and the club should recognise this. Special thanks also to Surf Club 
Treasurer Brian Goulding for being easy to work with and get along with and also to Lyn Mathison who always 
keeps the whole place on the straight and narrow. My thanks to Craig Hunter-Smith who has a wealth of 
knowledge in these areas but also puts in a big effort to meet regularly with our Manager and analyse all 
departments constantly looking for areas of improvement.  

Many thanks to Richard Phillips and George Hanson of our Building Committee for their work in getting Solar 
Panels and Power Factoring equipment installed which will decrease our power bills substantially.  

Remember the Supporters Club facility is a fund raising arm for the Surf Rescue work done by our volunteers 
downstairs. They may one day have to risk their life to save someone so please remember the importance and 
priority of our rescue service and remember this next time the committee or staff might not have everything 
exactly right, they are not a whipping post! Some are good days, some are bad days but the staff are just doing 
their job to the best of their ability in what can sometimes be a fairly unrewarding job. Social media has a lot to 
answer for nowadays. My thanks to all the past members, our valued patrons and committee’s for their 
valuable contribution to our Club. My best wishes for the upcoming year, see you round the bar or the beach 
but not together - Swimming and Alcohol Don’t Mix. 

Yours in Lifesaving 

 
 
David McLean

Gross Profit

Bar

Bistro

Gaming

Keno
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